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As we enter the last week before half term I would just like to remind you of the two events we have happening this week. On Thursday 11th February we are having a whole school art day. I will look forward to reporting back to you what the children create in our miniature worlds themed day. On Friday 12th February we are having a School Council non-school uniform day and cake sale in order to raise money for some new playground equipment. Please come in your own clothes and donate £1 and bring in cakes to sell and money to buy some! I hope you all have a wonderful half term break. 
Stars of the Week!  
Congratulations to this week’s and last week’s Stars. A wonderful array of different reason for being brilliant!
[image: image2]Brandon Acton – 6E
Rose Codling – 6E
Alyssa Hoogesteger– 6G
Faye Lincoln – 6G

Aimee-Rose Davies – 6S
Lola Yeomans – 6S
Toby Thompson - 4E
Thomas Huteson – 4E

Tom Dann– 4W
Madeline Bunter – 4W
Aniela Bisby – 3C

Jack Parker – 3C
Bertie Viner – 3H

Emadiong Udom – 3H
Golden Book

[image: image3.png]This week the following pupils have had Wow moments to be proud of, impressing their teachers and amazing their peers with special moments of brilliance. Well done!
Ella Murray 

Wiiliam Wright 

Tanisha Raviraj

Sophia Thompson 

Eli Wilshaw

Brandon Acton 

Aiden Quantrill 
Sophia Harrigan 
Amiee Rose Davies 

Lola Yeomans 

Jamie Mallett 

Harley Warner 

Ben Coe 

Rikin Kumar 

Kaspija Kasparaite 

Sam Sillett 

Toby Alderdice 

Lilia Wilson 

Emadiong Udom 

Daisy Phillippo 

Holly Chadwick 

Seth Queensborough 

Isaac White 

Isaac Turner 

Daniel Lee 

Rachel Lee 

Maisy Andrews 

Megan Field 

Henry Locke 

Lois Lincoln 

Lukas Stuknys 

Daniel Carter 

Jack Parker 
Attendance Cup!

This week’s winners of the attendance cup with an attendance of 99.62% were 4E - Congratulations!!! 

Lexia Superstar Awards

Well done to the following pupils for completing levels in their Lexia Programme. 

[image: image4.jpg]Serle Bailey Level 11

Katie Horrex Level 10

James Mallett Level 11

Cross Country 

Jeya Kandola 

Lottie Sanderson

Reward Systems in School 

We have so many Golden Book entries this week due to the excellent effort that was given by many of our year 3 and year 4 pupils for their homework last week. They all researched and produced amazing Anglo-Saxon shields and their teachers felt that they needed to be rewarded for their efforts. 

This brings me nicely onto the subject of our reward systems in school. We aim to reward the children with positive and tangible rewards that they will look forward to receiving and aim high to achieve. 
This year we are seeing a real enthusiasm and huge efforts made by individuals with regards to homework. Consequently lots of children have been put into the Golden Book to reward them for this effort. I now feel that we should reward the efforts related to homework with a specific homework reward and therefore take the Golden Book back to being for those WOW moments in school where children produce something spectacular that amazes their teachers. 
As we have such a great commitment towards homework this year I want to recognise this separately and give the children the opportunity to work towards the “Golden Homework Award”. 

I have attached an outline of the different rewards that we use in school and what they should be allocated for, including our new Golden Homework Award. I will be discussing this with staff at our next staff meeting and with pupils in an assembly. I hope this clarification will make the systems more consistent. Ultimately, I want the children to be rewarded when they achieve something brilliant and be proud of their accomplishments. 
Mrs Wright’s Maths App of the Week!

Math Academy Free (The App Gate Inc.)

Multiple choice quiz on addition, subtraction, Multiplication and division.
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Year 6 Parent SAT Meeting 

Following Assertive Mentoring Meetings I am sure that you have an understanding of the fact that Year 6 are following a new curriculum this year. Changes have been made to the KS2 Assessments that your child will take in May 2016 and the way that the results will be reported. In order to answer any questions you may have about this process, we are holding a brief meeting in the Hall at Old Catton Junior School on Thursday 11th February at 5:30pm. Please come along if you feel this would be of help and we will endeavour to answer your questions with the information we currently have.
School and College Performance Tables

Here is a link to the Department for Education web page for schools and college performance tables. If you would like to find information about Old Catton Junior School or any other school this web page provides you information regarding: performance, characteristics, workforce, finance and Ofsted inspection outcomes. There is also a link on our website.
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http://www.education.gov.uk/schools/performance/index.html
School Meal Cost Increase

As from the April 1st 2016 the cost of a school meal will be £2.20. This is a rise of 10p per school meal. 
SPORTS ROUND UP!
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Cross Country

This week has been a fantastic week for Cross Country! 

On Monday 1st February, Lottie Sanderson and Jeya Kandola competed in the Cross Country County Final, at Greshams. They were racing against the top 80 children in the county. We arrived at the venue and walked the course together; Lottie and Jeya meticulously planned their route and thought very carefully about their race tactics! In the girls’ race, Lottie took an early lead and maintained her position throughout the race. In the boys’ race, Jeya ran comfortably behind the leading group and advanced towards the end of the race. I am so pleased that their race tactics, hard work, training and dedication paid off; Lottie finished in 10th place and Jeya finished in 11th place. This is a massive achievement for both competitors. Congratulations Jeya and Lottie!

On Friday 5th February, 14 children took part in a Cross Country Event at Valley School. Moments before we planned to get on the mini bus, a flat tyre was discovered! After a second of pure panic and a few frantic phone calls to parents, we arranged to get everyone to the course. I wanted to take this opportunity to thank all the parents who took children to and from the race. Thank you for helping me get all the children safely to and from the event.  Parent support is always greatly appreciated and it really means a lot to all of the staff. Unfortunately we were late to the event so the children missed the course introduction. However, all the children ran brilliantly and we achieved our best team score! The children were all excellently behaved and demonstrated, that even in the face of adversity, are focused, mature and determined. Well done to: Lottie Sanderson, Lucy Moscrop, Emily Dewing, Daisy Viner, Ava De Cooper Wride, Sienna Price, Jeya Kandola, Evan Arthur, Oliver Drury, Sam Sillet, Bertie Viner, Victor Onyewuchi, Ben Miller and Rohan Day.

Football Club

I wanted to confirm that the rumours are true - we have joined two Football Leagues: a Year 6 League and a Year 5 League. (Currently, there is no Year 4 League but I have entered a Year 4, 5-a-side tournament.) Each team has four matches (two home games and two away games) that need to be played by the end of the Spring Term. Since there are lots of games to play, unfortunately there will be no football training during the Spring Term. I am sorry that I will not be able to run the club, like I had originally had planned, but there will be at least one match a week.

Sporting Dates for your diary:

Monday 8th February: Year 6 Football Match (Avenue vs OCJS)

Tuesday 9th February: Year 6 5-a-side Football Tournament at UEA

Thursday 11th February: Cross Country Event at Taverham (Rescheduled from January)

Mindfulness Group for Parents and Children 
Cathy Fiddy is offering a new group session of Mindfulness for a parent to attend with their child. Mindfulness teaches you the importance and benefits of taking time out of our busy lives to breath, be calm and find ways to relax through Mindfulness techniques. The classes will be held at the White Woman Lane Lodge, beginning on Mon 11th April for 6 weeks. The cost of the sessions are £7 per session for the adult but free for the accompanying child. Please let me know by filling in the ticket at the bottom of the newsletter and returning it to the school office, if you are interested in gaining a place. 
You are invited to go along and support Garrick Green at their Table Top Sale.
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TALK HOMEWORK & ‘WOW’ WORDS
Each week we send a Talk Homework activity and ‘Wow’ Words home and we would be very grateful for your support. 

We are trying to help all our children develop excellent speaking and listening skills, which in turn will help them with their writing. “If a child can’t say a sentence then they can’t write it either!”

Please spend at least 10 minutes talking with your child about the questions below;
This year, Chinese New Year - The Year of the Monkey - begins on Monday February 8 and lasts until Jan 27th, 2017. Each Chinese New Year is characterised by one of 12 animals which appear in the Chinese zodiac. This year it's the Year of the Monkey, the ninth animal in the cycle. The next Year of the Monkey will be in 2028.
Which Chinese Zodiac sign are you?

Your sign is derived from the year you were born in the Chinese lunar calendar. 

The years below are a rough guide:
Rat: 2008, 1996, 1984, 1972, 1960 

Ox: 2009, 1997, 1985, 1973, 1961 

Tiger: 2010, 1998, 1986, 1974, 1962 

Rabbit: 2011, 1999, 1987, 1975, 1963 

Dragon: 2012, 2000, 1988, 1976, 1964 

Snake: 2013, 2001, 1989, 1977, 1965 

Horse: 2014, 2002, 1990, 1978, 1966 

Sheep: 2015, 2003, 1991, 1979, 1967 

Monkey: 2016, 2004, 1992, 1980, 1968 

Rooster: 2017, 2005, 1993, 1981, 1969 

Dog: 2018, 2006, 1994, 1982, 1970 

Pig: 2019, 2007, 1995, 1983, 1971
Find out what characteristics the Chinese associate with the different animals and see if your animal represents you well. This information is easy to find on the internet. You can compare your family members and friends!  
(anniversary, bash, ceremony, festival, gala, jubilee, observance, party, performance) 
In Big Talk, we use ‘WOW’ Words to improve our vocabulary and ‘big up’ our sentences to make them more interesting! Our ‘WOW’ Word this week is; 
Festivity     
Please encourage your child to use this word,

in the right context, as much as possible.

· The ‘Talk Homework’ and ‘WOW’ words will be set every Monday in the newsletter; children will then share their ‘Talk’ with their class on a Friday afternoon.

· We will encourage the children to use the WOW word throughout the week.

Thank you for your support in helping your child.
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Please do not hesitate to come into school and speak to me or another member of staff if you have any questions or concerns. Have a great week!
Mrs K Connelly
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Reward Systems in School
House Points – awarded to individual pupils for relatively small achievements and for encouragement e.g. answering a question well, giving a clear explanation, working to a good standard in their books, being kind to another pupil, being helpful etc. 
Bug Awards – awarded to individual pupils for going above and beyond what was expected of them. Bug Awards may be given for excellent work in class, or an extra piece of work that was not set in school but completed at home. For sporting achievements, representing the school in some way or being an excellent role model. They are a step up from House Points and should be given out one at a time. Bug Awards are tallied in class using the Bug Stickers and children work towards their Bronze, Silver, Gold and Platinum Awards. 

Golden Book – The Golden Book is used when a child completes a piece of work in the classroom that amazes and/or surprises the teacher. It is for those special WOW moments when the teacher is bowled over by what the child has done in front of them, therefore they can be told to “go and get the golden book”. Part of the reward is the special moment of going to collect the Golden Book and feeling proud as they give it to the teacher to write in the reason they have been chosen for the award. 

Star of the Week – two children are chosen as “stars of the week” by their class teacher. They should be chosen for reasons that make them stand out that week. 
Class Awards – awarded to the whole class for excellent behaviour as a whole group. The emphasis is put onto the whole class working together to work well. Class Awards are tallied by the teacher using a chart in their class so that the children can see how close they are to an award. The award is agreed between the children and the class teacher. 

NEW ADDITION – Homework Award

As we are experiencing an excellent commitment to homework, I feel that introducing an award specifically for children who have produced an excellent piece of homework means that we can reward them properly. If a child deserves a reward for their homework they will be given a Golden Homework Sticker. When the child has collected 10 stickers they can be awarded a “Golden Homework Award” in celebration assembly. 
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I would be like to book a place for myself and my child on the MindFulness Course, beginning on the …………………………………





Name 





……………………………………


Child’s Name





……………………………………





Signed





………………………………………








The Nebula Partnership 
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The Nebula Partnership
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